
 

 

Dear Target Bavaria Rallye fans ! 

It's unbelievable how quickly time moves, in less than two months our participants 
should have been lined up at the starting line of the historic GP Preluk street circuit! 
The Red Bull Ring and most special stages are also logged in and are waiting to be 
mastered by the classic cars of the TBR. 
 
Though besides these successful 
preparations for the first Target 
Bavaria Rally, unfortunately some 
issues did not work out the way we 
had hoped. For example, we did not 
get some of the special stages in 
Slovenia, Austria and Germany 
approved as planned due to legal 
and environmental restrictions. It 
falls victim to bureaucracy when we 
were allowed to take the test uphill 
in Slovenia to the border, but the 
passage downhill in Austria was not 
approved. We also had to accept 
lasting setbacks in terms of our tremendous motorsport team, due to the absence of 
one of the FIA key players who fell severiously ill.  
 

The Target Bavaria Rally 2024 should be the 1st edition of a series of events that 
offers a first-class rally experience. Our attitude is and remains to give 100% 
commitment to this goal, we are not used to anything else and we do not want to 
offer anything else. Thus doing something half-hearted will never be an option; 
However, since the headwind does not allow 100% for 2024, we will postpone the 
TBR by 1 year.  
 
Perhaps only a year of planning for this big event was too optimistic, but an earlier 
start of planning was impossible due to the pandemic. 
Maybe it was too ambitious to plan the first edition through 4 countries, all of which 
with different motorsport rules. 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 
We have learned a lot from the 
bureaucratic sensitivities in all 4 
countries and this will give us 
the opportunity to reposition the 
Target Bavaria Rallye in 2025. 
The motorsport passion in 
Croatia is so immense, that we 
might initially limit the Target 
Bavaria Rally geographically to 
the countries, in which we are 
more than welcome. The echos 
we received from interested 
participants of the Target 
Bavaria Rally gives us the 
courage and confidence to 
continue; obviously, many 
passionate people are literally 
waiting for what we have to 
offer. But we also heard that the 
date should be set so that it 
does not collide with other 
events in the classic car scene. 
 
Last but not least:  
Thank you to everyone who 
supported us so sustainably for 
this project, especially the 
friends I had the honor of 

battling against on the circuits, the Drivers Club of MOTORWORLD Munich and 
many of its members, who gave us several opportunities to promote the Target 
Bavaria Rally and will continue in doing so. A thank you as well to the active 
members of our organization team, who have turned Target Bavria Rallye into a 
household name - almost a brand - within a year! We would also like to thank the 
supporters of ADAC Südbayern, the various regional automobile clubs and also the 
national Motorsport federation. They all offered to help in organising the event right 
from the start.  
 
These reactions provide the drive and motivation to continue and explore a date for 
2025. THANK YOU – see you. 
 
 



   

 

HAPPY EASTER 

 

We shall continue to inform you with the development of the preparations for 

2025 

Stay with us ! 

Dr. Joachim Graf von Finckenstein          info@target-bavaria.com 
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